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	1. From the board


Several weeks ago we arrived back home, after having spent some time off in the Netherlands. It was great fun, also tiring, and filled with good news and contented sponsors. Sometimes we had to disappoint people we could not meet because of our tight schedule. We had the pleasure of meeting with the entire board and we (Wil and Cees) took the opportunity to express our gratitude to Loes, Ineke and Merel. In the meeting we decided to establish a financial controlling committee. Unexpectedly Wil had to have cataract surgery. He is still recovering, but he is getting better.

Back home in Bali the scholarship programme, the children’s home and the senior citizens’ program are requiring all our attention. In Yogyakarta, we decided, we will continue our community rehabilitation programme in Wukirsari. We will focus on infrastructure (water, roads and public lighting, accessibility).
	2. Project information (ongoing projects)


I. Bali: Widhya Asih III children’s home

The financial situation at the children’s home has not improved. The German sponsor is deliberating with the Balinese synod about an audit that has taken place. The outcome was not satisfactory, many questions need to be answered before they will be willing to continue their support. It’s bad that boss Suwitra is not doing a good job, but the consequence is that Singaraja will only receive about half of its budget. We help as much as possible by paying certain costs. And everyone is busy lowering costs or making money. Luckily government support arrived in June (2500 rupiah per child = 21 euro cents). 
The good news is that all children have passed their exams! Including the children who finished senior high school. Of those twelve children, four want to start working. One will study to become a reverend (paid by the synod), two boys can start at the agricultural school thanks to our sponsors (organic agriculture, a very popular study) and four want to go to university (we will sponsor two of them). And then there was 
also Luh Ariani, who wanted to become a nurse. We found a good school in a catholic hospital in Surabaya and a sponsor willing to pay. However the night before her departure (last week), she announced that she was pregnant: her boyfriend 
didn’t want to let her go. The staff and all children were very sad. They all had been so very happy that she had got theopportunity to realise her dream. The pregnancy has major consequences: she is being rejected by her village and the boy is obliged to marry her. All was arranged the next day. We haven’t seen her again: she went to her new family-in-law. Very sad.
Two of the college students who are already receiving our support, are allowed to go to the second year: Artana (art school) and Suprianto (economics). Suroto (automotive engineering) will finish his year at the end of July.
We are also going to support several children who, after junior high school do not want to go to senior high school but instead to a technical school. Our scholarship programme does not include this, so we approached other sponsors.
At this moment Yudi is in Singapore. He was elected by the synod to attend a commercial training by a business man who wants to open a hotel shop in the Dhyana Pura Hotel (owned by the synod). Yudi can manage the shop. A wonderful opportunity for a boy who grew up in Widhya Asih III.
II. Bali: Scholarships

All 202 children of the Singaraja scholarship project have passed their exams!

Well… almost all of them: four primary school children with adaptation problems (from a small rural school to the city, away from their family) have to repeat their year. We will keep on supporting them. This week we started preparations for the new semester. Of course we hope that our sponsors understand that tension is rising with the upcoming new year (starting at the first of July): Who will continue supporting the programme, enabling the children to go to school again?

III. Bali: Senior citizens
Until June we continued the project in its old format. In July difficult decisions will be taken (who will drop out) and other seniors will be made happy (who will join). 

Last week we had a party: a Dutch doctor, stopping on his way to Australia, assisted on a medical check and this was considered very special: Wah, a Dutch doctor… and so young.. a bachelor also! Wannabe mothers-in-law were queuing up. Koert Jan gave them a lot of vitamin A (Attention) and cases of spontaneous recovery occurred, after some people had spontaneously developed an illness, merely to be checked by the Dutch doctor. After that he made some house calls. Lots of gratitude were his share.
Ibu Luh Tirta is recovering; the tbc medication is working and she now weighs 
38 kilos, which is 10 kilos more than a few months ago. Thanks to the roasted chicken 
Wil is serving her. 
IV. Java: Yogyakarta- Wukirsari 
The community rehabilitation project in Wukirsari RT 09 en RT 08 is finished. The bridge is ready, as are the houses, the roads, the gutters, the lighting, the well and the sanitation (MCKs). There was some money left or not spent. With this money we can make a start with the roads, lighting, gutters, MCKs and a bridge in the other quarters. For four MCKs (4000 euros) we already have a sponsor, a good start.
V. Java: Yogyakarta;  senior citizens and medical care
Good news from the senior citizens’ projects. We were able to expand one group from 20 to 50 people. Several sponsors have reacted to our request to give daily or weekly support (10 euros per month). Because of this two seniors on Bali can also receive such aid.
The girl that needed surgery cannot be helped because she is slightly mentally retarded and therefore cannot be anaesthetized. Such a pity. 

The operation on one of the scholar ship children turns out not to be necessary: the problem can be cured by physiotherapy.

VI. Java: Yogyakarta; Scholarships

In Yogyakarta the graduation rate also appears to be high. We are still waiting for a full report. The volunteers are busy selecting the children that can take over the places of the children that have graduated.
VII. Java: Community Activity Center -Roemah Kita-

The nursery is doing well. The number of children has risen, the financial concerns for the future remain. In March 2008 our budget will be finished and the center should be able to continue on its own. They are seeking hard for other, local income. There are some hopeful results, but 100% coverage of costs is a great challenge. A miracle can still happen, we will wait and see.

VIII. Java: MCKs (toilet-bath-washroom)
See: new projects. 

	3. New projects 


In Yogyakarta two MCKs have been built in Karang Semut and in Puncong. Both in Bantul, in the middle of the earthquake region. Four more will be built in Wukirsari. 
	4. Sponsor visits !!!


Annemiek, the volunteer in the children’s home stayed until the end of April and the children gave her a moving farewell party. The had greatly appreciated her help and personality. Her program had been very full, so full she has to come back to finish her job! Hans and Ineke also visited the children’s home with friends, finally experiencing the stories they heard so often. 
	5. Special sponsorships


Family and friends of Monique and Coen brought a gift to their wedding: a fantastic donation for scholarships and seniors. As a ‘dessert’ the bonus Coen received at his job also was donated to Gotong Royong. Great.

Aukje collected enough money from friends, fellow doctors and the church. Thanks to thist the first aid room at the children’s home can be realized. Lots of thanks!
	6. Couleur locale 


The past months there has been a lot of excitement because of the election of a new chief of district (bupati). Money politics and such were the main topics. Singaraja was to receive free education, was to become an important harbour, medical care would become free for poor people. 
The present bupati was no longer supported by his party. The Democrats and Golkar no longer wanted him as their man (because of his corruption), so Megawati’s party adopted the former enemy and with their usual intimidation and buying of votes they appear to have won. Many demonstrations did not help. It seems to become quiet again, live goes on. 
	7. Sponsor possibilities


 

If you decide to support the initiatives of Gotong Royong financially, first think if you want to help any specific project or if you want to leave the spending to us.

Possibilities: 

· the scholarship programme: one scholarship is € 50 (primary school) € 85 (junior high school) or € 110 (senior high school) a year and can start any time during the year

· sponsoring a child of the children’s home for € 12 a month (€ 36 a quarter or € 144 a year) for complete sustenance.

· the support of a senior (60 plus) for € 10 a month (especially for vitamins, minerals and medical care). This is € 30 a quarter or € 120 a year.

Of course you can also send us a free gift and leave the spending to us.
    

	8. Gifts 


Gifts are more than welcome at our bank account in Holland (Fortis): 84.21.36.932 (for the attention of Stichting Gotong Royong - Utrecht). For people who want to donate and who are living outside Holland, please contact us by e-mail so we can find a proper method of transaction for your donation. 

 

	9. Tell a friend


Please would you do us a favour and send this newsletter to your family, friends and colleagues or draw their attention to our website: www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl where this newsletter is published as well (in English and in Dutch)!  
	10. Email & website    


If you want to let us know something, if you have feedback, do you want to ask anything? Send us an email: 

info@gotong-royong-utrecht.nl  

And have a look at our new website, with many photos of our projects:

www.gotong-royong-utrecht.nl 
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